
 
 

Athletics 

April 2025 

 
Priorities 

​ Priority 3: Maximizing Co-Curricular and Extra-Curricular Opportunities, Performance, and Engagement. 

 
 
Baseball  

Baseball has continued to have success through district play, most recently defeating Wimberly in a 
crucial game for district championship and playoff standings. We are in contention to compete for the 
district title, and launch into the playoffs come May.  
 
Softball  

The softball program has shown grit throughout the district race, competing every game. Most recently, we 
run ruled Wimberly 19-9 at home on senior night! Tremendous job by these athletes to continue to battle. 
Despite our record, we  have not wavered and have improved weekly.  
 
 
Track 

Track wrapped up district and had a tremendous showing at the area meet!  
 
The athletes gave it their all, and we’re proud to announce that four students have qualified for Regionals: 
        •        Madison Gilliam – 800m Run & 400m Dash 
        •        Emersen Cochran – 100m, 200m & 400m Dash 
        •        Lilia Flo – 1600m Run 
        •        Josiah Saberon – 100m Dash 
 
These kids travel to Kingsville and compete on Friday and Saturday  
 
Other top performers at the area meet: 
 
4x100 Relay Team of Dylan Trotti, Elijah Farley, Payton Helford, and Josiah Saberon broke the school 
record (43.83) with a time of (43.71) finishing 6th place. 
 
Braddock Gallini - finished 5th place in the 110m Hurdles but ran a personal best time of 15.99! 
 
4x200 Relay Team of Hudson Jenner, Elijah Farley, JJ Waz, and Evan Rodriguez finished 6th place with a 
time of (1:32.88). 



 
 
 
 
 
Golf 

High School golf has wrapped up their season with some highly competitive rounds at the district and area 
levels! The boys competed at Vaaler Creek Golf Course in Blanco. While the girls competed on at Buckhorn 
Golf Course in Comfort. The boys team finished 6th place out of 9 teams. This team included Jake Kirk, Colt 
Brown, Jayden Montoya, Evan Rodriquez and Maddux Adams. Jake Kirk finished as the Alternate Medalist to 
Regionals with a round of 80 and a round 73. He was 1 shot away from advancing to Regionals. The girls team 
finished 6th place out of 7 teams. This team included Landri Wilson, Kate Black, Rylee Flippin, Ella Garnand 
and Sonia Chen. 
 
Landri Wilson advanced to the regional round where she competed at Colony Creek Golf Course.  
 
The first day she shot an 83 and the second day she shot a 92. This put her in 18th place overall out of 96 
golfers!! Congratulations to our golf program on a great season.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


